
 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 

2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

 
BY EMAIL  

 
October 9, 2024 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re: Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (Toronto Hydro or THESL) 

2025-2029 Custom Rate Application for Electricity Distribution Rates 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File Number: EB-2023-0195 

  
On May 6, 2024, OEB staff filed Pacific Economic Group Research LLC’s (PEG’s) 
report titled Statistical Cost Research for THESL’s New CIR Plan. On May 23, 2024, 
OEB staff filed PEG’s responses to interrogatories from Toronto Hydro and Intervenors 
relating to this report. 
 
Through the course of preparing these interrogatory responses, PEG identified a 
calculation error.1 In the Interrogatory Response, PEG provided updated results, noting 
that there was minimal change to the results. OEB staff is submitting an updated 
Statistical Cost Research for THESL’s New CIR Plan report prepared by PEG that 
reflects these corrections. The corrections are identified by black-line sidebars. 
 
Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to Thomas Eminowicz at 
Thomas.Eminowicz@oeb.ca. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Thomas Eminowicz 
Senior Advisor 
 
c: All intervenors, Toronto Hydro, Charles Keizer, Arlen Sternberg 
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